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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY, MAY 21, 2018 AT 1:00 P.M. AT THE ESU #2 OFFICE IN FREMONT, NE. 

Notice of the meeting was given in advance by publication and/or posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board of Education.  The Secretary of the Board maintains a list of the news media requesting notification of meetings and advance notification to the listed media of the time and place of the meeting and the subjects to be discussed at this meeting was provided.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the publicized notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the publicized notice.  All proceedings of the Board of Education, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.
Guests: James Farrell – Reporter/Fremont Tribune
The Board President called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, the acting President announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room
ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN: 
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by McGill and seconded by Erickson to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting, minutes of the April 16, 2018 Regular Board Meeting, the absence of Ed Rastovski and to accept the Treasurer’s Report which included a monthly bank balance, payroll and bills. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb, Robertson and Gibson
Voting against: None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (7-0)
ACTION ITEMS: 
SECURITY BID:   It was moved by Erickson and seconded by Schrieber to accept the quote from Kidwell in the amount of $22,500 to complete the building security.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for: Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb, Robertson, Gibson and Connealy
Voting against:  none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)

PERSONNEL:  It was moved by Robertson and seconded by Connealy to approve the recommended personnel changes including the hiring of Heather Bernt as SPED Supervisor and Emily Hanson as an SLP.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Erickson, McGill, Nabb, Robertson, Gibson, Connealy and Schrieber  
Voting against: none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)
INFORMATION ITEMS:

BOARD ITEMS:  The Board was reminded about the board elections deadline.  ESU 2 received notification that we are accredited by the NDE for the 2018-2019 school year.
STAFF ITEMS: The all staff meeting was held May 11th.  Each staff member took the Myers Briggs personality test and this was used as the basis for discussion.  The meeting was filled with great communication.  The final ESUCC meeting was held in Kearney and the focus was for the administrators to redesign the organization. 
FACILITY:  We hosted all the KSB Law “livecasts” this past year.  A survey was completed by those participating which produced positive results and feedback. 
The parking lot construction will take place on or before July 1.  Office space construction will begin soon.

OTHER: The Nebraska Library Commission received a National Leadership Sparks Grant.  They will form a partnership project with five local school districts and public libraries including Bancroft/Rosalie.
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:  The team met in Kearney last week to work with the ESUCC PDO affiliate group.  

TECHNOLOGY:  PRTG License Renewal original quote was for $23,236 to be divided among all participating members.  Working with others, the new quote is for $18,504 to be divided amongst all participants.  
STUDENT SERVICES – PRESENTATION – Dan Bombeck, Kristi Arlt, Jodie Sams and Brook Zakovec

Dan praised his team and said that this had been a year of change and growth.  

Jodie presented on the MTSS (Multitiered System of Support) stating that 7 districts were participating.  MTSS will have four scheduled work days for next year.  The SPED department has been planning for the 2018-2019 year.  Along with PD they meet ten times a year with each CASES school.  All assessment will be moving to iPads for this next year.  Peak Project Grant (formally DTIP) has all 16 districts in the consortium.  They will be adding district TIP Cadre monthly meetings for this next year and have a Zoom monthly book study that will be in collaboration with PD.
Kristi updated the group on Services Coordination.  There were four service coordinators this year and currently have over 150 cases.  RBI (Routine Based Interview).  There are currently 27 staff that have been trained in this area.  This training is to help identify those needing help in the birth to 3 age group.  Kristi provided slides from NDE that indicated there was a drop in verified disability children in our area and she believes that this is due to the fact that our Professional Development and Student Services departments have been working together to address these issues.
Next Regular Board Meeting will be Monday June 18, 2018

Adjourn at 1:57 p.m.

Secretary

	


